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View from The Helm 
February 2022 

 
I write this “View” with in-
creasing anticipation for the 
upcoming spring season. Be-
ing a Yankee by birth, I’m 
grateful for our moderate local 
weather, as well as the water 
and facilities that allow for 
sailing all year round. If you 
haven’t enjoyed any of the 
keelboat or dinghy Frostbite 
Series racing this winter, it is 
time to get your boat ready for 
the St. Patrick’s Day Regatta 
on Saturday, March 19. With 
the easing of Covid-19 proto-
cols, our racing and dinner are 
expected to provide a more re-
laxed start to a great new sail-
ing season. 

 

At the last board meeting, we 
voted to significantly update 
our Internet presence/usage 
with the Clubspot manage-
ment software suite, which 
was developed by  

sailors for sailing clubs. The 
complete implementation will 
take several months, but every 
effort is being made to have 
the quarterly billing and regat-
ta management functions op-
erational within the next cou-
ple of weeks. The webpage of-
fered with the package uses 
current Internet standards 
and protections, while making 
it significantly more accessible 
and friendly for users and 
managers.  A webpage can be 
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only as good as its webmaster
(s), and I hope that one of our 
many IT-savvy members is 
willing and able to assist by 
working with the Clubspot on-
boarding team. If you are in-
terested, please contact me so 
I can get you connected.   

An overview of features of the 
new software can be found at:  
https://theclubspot.com  

Orenda Gregory and Rob 
Fowler have organized an ag-
gressive “Spring Cleaning” for 
Saturday, March 5. I encour-
age all able-bodied members 
to join us for breakfast at 7:30, 
followed by several hours of 
labor, the fruits of which will 
be enjoyed by everyone.  
Orenda has arranged to have a 
leaf-suction truck on site late 
in the morning, so bring your 
own leaf blowers, as we’ll need 
a small army to get leaves onto 
the roadways from the ditches, 
nooks and crannies. 

Plan to join us at the club this 
month for March winds, ca-
maraderie and green beer!   

View from the Helm  
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March 2022 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 
PYC Spring 

Ceaning 

6 
2PM Frostbite 

7 8 9 10 11 12 
PRO  

Training 
9AM 

13 
2PM  Dinghy 

Frostbite 

14 15 16 17 18 19 
ST Pat’s 
Reggatta 

9AM 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

April 2022 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 
Choo Choo 

Regatta  

22 
Choo Choo 

Regatta  

23 
Choo Choo 

Regatta  

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 
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Voyage 

 

The slap of the main halyard against the mast is reassuring, bringing my attention 

to the landmark ahead. This morning, there aren’t many boats on the lake as mine 

cuts through the peaks and troughs of gentle swells, parting the blue water.  

The wind and water, creaks and snaps are sounds most people never hear, ab-

sent an engine’s sound, vibration, smells, and noise. In higher winds, the shrouds 

stretched from main deck to mast top, hum like the low tuned strings of a cello. At 

those times, the tiller needs a master’s hand to true the course using nature’s pow-

er. 

In life, you need all your senses to read the currents, gusts, and tilt of the deck 

encountered even ashore. I maintain an indulgent pity for those who keep the wind 

to their backs, lines slack, never taking up the heady challenge, never to see how far 

into the wind they can take things, never learning to triumph over nerves stretched 

tight. 

I learned those skills under my father’s watchful eyes. The first time he allowed 

me to take the tiller is a magnificent, cherished memory of one so small in control 

of five tons of well-crafted wood, rope, and fabric. Archimedes keeps her afloat. For 

a twelve-year-old, to hear an old salt say ‘all land is a navigational hazard’ brings 

up thoughts of Treasure Island, Moby Dick, and Joshua Slocum’s single-handed 

sail around the globe. 

I’m seventy years past being that boy, one who was on the cusp of learning to 

grasp life with both hands, venturing, leaving sheltered coves. Just now, it strikes 

me as odd I’ve never stopped to consider how many times I’ve stepped aboard, 

cast off mooring lines to renew my freeing friendship with wind and water. 

On my return, when dock lines are tied, it will be the last time I step across. 

 

Marc Neuffer 
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For many years, PYC has been using, what is now, an outdated software package to manage club 
activities through the current website.   The website software is written in an old computer lan-
guage and which is difficult to use and to support.  In summary, it obsolete. 
 
On February 7, 2022, the PYC Board of Directors reviewed Clubspot, a software package specifi-
cally designed for sailing club management.  The platform is user friendly and has all the features 
necessary to help us manage PYC.  The platform has one interface to manage membership data, 
boat data and slip assignments, quarterly billing and payments, socials, regattas/racing, website 
design/content and sailing camps and classes.   As Clubspot’s management says “Clubspot is a 
single, modern software platform that facilitates sailing club operations management.  Before 
Clubspot, private clubs relied on a patchwork of clunky, outdated systems to manage their opera-
tions.   That meant more cost, administrative headaches and poor user experience.   The Clubspot 
Team has fixed that problem and now over 800 clubs world wide use Clubspot software plat-
form.” 
 
At the February 14th PYC Board meeting, the Board discussed the Clubspot demonstration and 
the very positive and favorable feedback from the Treasurer of Beula Yacht Club in Wisconsin, a 
club with approximately 180 members, similar in size to PYC.   After considerable discussion a 
motion was made to acquire and implement Clubspot at PYC.   The motion was passed by a unan-
imous vote of the Board.    An implementation team has been created and the process to migrate 
to Clubspot is well underway. 
 
Some key features of Clubspot include: 
 
Website Creation and Management: 
 
• Pre-built templates to allow PYC to easily design a beautiful new website 
 
• Drop and drag features to allow PYC to build the website without writing any computer code 
 
Membership: 
 
• Clubspot uses a comprehensive member database which includes member information as well 

as information on member boats (brand, model, year, length, beam, draft, insurance carrier 
and slip assignment.)    

 
• The database is easily searched using different search criteria including on member name or 

member number.   The database can be quickly and easily updated as new member or boat in-
formation is available. 

 
Automated Billing: 
 
• Clubspot software platform allows for automated billing.  Quarterly statements for dues and 

slip fees are sent out to members via email and payment is accepted through an e-check, simi-
lar to on-line payments for home utilities.   This process reduces paper and postage costs.    

 
• Club members can also pay for socials on-line through Clubspot. 
 
 

PYC to Upgrade Club Management Software 
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Integration with Quick Books Financials: 
 
• Most importantly, Clubspot interfaces with QuickBooks On-Line, the financial and accounting 

system PYC’s Treasurer uses to manage all club financials.  
 
Bookings and Reservations: 
 
• With Clubspot, PYC members can RSVP to a club social event or reserve a club boat through 

the website with “the click of button.” 
 
Regattas: 
 
• Clubspot helps manage regattas by allowing the Regatta Chair to easily design and post race 

events. 
 
• Race participants can register and pay registration fees, etc. on-line. 
 
• Clubspot allows for online scoring of one-design, PHRF, IRC, Portsmouth, Pursuit and Club 

Series races.    
 
• Racing scores and results are easily accessible on-line to racers. 
 
Camps/Classes: 
 
• Camps announcements can be easily designed and posted on the website.     
 
• Clubspot permits easy on-line registrations, payments and waivers which are specifically de-

signed for camps and junior programs.    
 
• The software allows the use of discounts, coupons and custom pricing rules to offer the right 

price for each camp, class and session.  

PYC to Upgrade Club Management Software 
Continued... 
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The Argentina Social 
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The Argentina Social 
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The Argentina Social 
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The Argentina Social 
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Your sailing club needs your help! 
 

Mark your calendar now for our annual 
 PYC “Spring Cleaning” Party on 

March 5th! 
 

All members are encouraged to attend! 
 

Work parties are a great way to get to know    
other members! 

 
7:30 AM - Continental Breakfast 

 
8:00 AM  - Work Party Starts 

 
A complete list of jobs will be sent out via email 
and posted in the clubhouse prior to March 5th! 

 
If you cannot attend on March 5th, you’ll have 

an opportunity to pick your own day & time 
to work prior to March 5th! 

 
If you have questions, call or text:  

Orenda Gregory 706-264-3134  
(Inclement weather date:  March 12th) 
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SPRING 2022 ADULT LEARN TO SAIL 
COURSE 

 
Dates for the five-week Spring 2022 courses are: 

Saturdays April 23 & 30, May 7, 14, & 21 
or Sundays April 24, May 1, 8, 15, & 22 

 
Classes are from 9am until noon 

Price $500 
  

For more information, contact Tim Chambers 
Email: tim@psef.us 

423-718-3704 
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Anyone who served on Race Commitee over the past couple of years should have 
noticed the deterioration of the pontoon boat, especially the rotted deck. 
 
Over the past several months there has been an ongoing project to Make the Pon-
toon Great Again. It was completely dismantled over the winter so that we could 
Build it Back Better than it was before.  
 
Here are some highlights: 
 
1. New decking, epoxy coated, painted, with nonskid 
2. Navigation Lights are now functional 
3. Hull cracks were repaired 
4. The green sunbrella skirts were cleaned & repaired 
5. Yellow trim was added to the canopy for improved visibility 
6. Mooring cleats were added to port side for tying the boat to the dock properly -

no more using to the handrail 
7. Several new storage boxes 
8. New captain's chair, high enough so that you can sit, drive, and see where you 

are going. 
9. new chairs for RC helpers, and we added some cup holders. 
 

 

BEFORE 
 
 

PONTOON BOAT IMPROVEMENT PROJECT  
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DURING 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AFTER 

PONTOON BOAT IMPROVEMENT PROJECT  
CONTINUED... 
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Everything starts with the Wet and Dry Slip application.  If you 
are interested in obtaining a slip or changing slips, please fill out 
an application form.  Forms are located in the club Boardroom in 
the Dock Master folder or it can be found on the PYC web-
site.  Once filled out with the requested slip information, the 
form can be left in the folder in the same Dock Master folder or 
emailed to the Dock Master.  For the quickest results, email is 
best.   
 
If the requested slip is unavailable, the request can be placed on 
the waiting list.  If more than one member is requesting the same 
slip, the order of application receipt by the Dock Master will de-
termine the assignment (which is why email is the best commu-
nication method).   
 
In summary: if changes are desired, submit the Wet and Dry Slip 
application to be placed on the waiting list to secure your spot 
when the opportunity arises. 
 
The current slip assignments and waiting list are posted on the 
bulletin board outside across from the playground 
 
-Kevin Gersch 

 

How to request or change Wet and Dry 
Slip Assignments 
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PYC RACING  
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PYC RACING CONTINUED 
 

Winter Series for Dinghies 
 
“Winter” sailing at PYC has been a misnomer for the past several years, so this year 
we will change that, having dinghy races on alternate weekends, opposite the Keel-
boat Series.  Ed Buiel has committed to provide the race committee for races that 
will include the Junior Racing Team.  The dinghy races will be set by choosing the 
best weekend weather day as predicted on Wednesday evening.  (That idea might 
be worth considering for the keelboats as well.)  The first dinghy race will be De-
cember 11 or 12, and the last will be March 19 or 20.  Starting time will be 2:00.  
There will be two or three races, each about 30 minutes long, utilizing more laps 
with shorter legs to maximize boat handling skills. 



20 

For Sale 

J-29— $10,000 — ‘Maniac’ - 2 mains, 4 spinnakers, several genoas, and 
even a couple of small jibs, Navman instruments including depth/speed/
wind, with 5 displays VHF, Stereo w/CD, Outboard motor, Autohelm, 
Built-in manual bilge pump, Solar battery charger, Relatively new (2017) 
battery, Large awning. Several scratches, dents, and other imperfections.  
Tim Chambers 423-718-3704 

Catalina 22—$4,000 - ‘Li’l Buoy Blue’ - Recondi-
tioned fully race ready, with good sails and gear. Walt 
Jenison 423 653-4091, Home 423-886-5655 

 

Optimist for sale—$2000 
Don Hayes 423-304-8318 

MARINE CLOTHING BELOW WHOLESALE 
McLaughlin Boat Works was the North American Distributor for Magic Ma-
rine Foul Weather gear and clothing.  That relationship ended earlier this year 
and McLaughlin still has a large inventory which they are blowing out at 80% off 
to PYC members.  A $140 spray top  can be had for under $30.  This is an oppor-
tunity to own the Cadillac of Marine Clothing at ridiculously low prices. See the 
catalog at www.magicmarine.com/products for the variety of items offered.   
4737 Adams Road, Hixson, 1 (800) 784-6478   

Looking for a small sailboat with trailer, such as a ‘Flying Junior’, 
etc. Luke Padgett, 423-322-8904, lepadgett@gmail.com 

PRIVATEER YACHT CLUB SHIP’S STORE 
Go to this website: https://stores.inksoft.com/privateer_yacht_club. 
Check back later for member discounts during promotional sales on all 
types of apparel and gear, even outside the range of customized pieces. 

Your AD Here! 
Email Cory.pyc@gmail.com 

http://www.magicmarine.com/products
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Privateer Yacht Club 

was organized on July 25, 1940, 
in order to promote sailing in the 
Chickamauga Lake area and par-
ticularly in Chattanooga; to teach 
its members to talk the language 
of the sea and build up a marine 
tradition for “The Great Lakes of 
The South”; to help promote wa-
ter safety and a code of ethics for 
the waterways; to form a social 
and activity nucleus for people in 
the area interested in sailing; 
and to develop an active rela-
tionship with other sailing and 
boating organizations to pro-
mote racing and other boating 
activities.  
 

www.privateeryachtclub.org 
Privatear Yacht Club 
4713 Privateer Road 

P.O. Box 1041 
Hixon, TN 37343 

PRIVATE EAR is a monthly publication written by PYC Club Members, and compiled by: Cory Richardson 

 
 
 
 

Tom Clark, Commodore  
Commodore@privateeryachtclub.org 

 
Frank Hughes, Vice Commodore, Racing  
RacingDirector@privateeryachtclub.org 

 
Orenda Gregory, Rear Commodore,  

Buildings & Grounds  
Building-

Grounds@privateeryachtclub.org 
 

Tina Marx, Treasurer  
Treasurer@privateeryachtclub.org 

 
Martin Gregory, Secretary  

Secretary@privateeryachtclub.org 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Tina Campbell, Social Director  
SocialDirector@privateeryachtclub.org 

 
Kevin Gersch, Dockmaster  

Dockmaster@privateeryachtclub.org 
 

Tim Chambers, Club Boat Director  
ClubBoatDirec-

tor@privateeryachtclub.org  
 

Lynn Bruss, Membership Director  
MembershipDirec-

tor@privateeryachtclub.org 
 

Rob Fowler, Past Commodore  
PastCommodore@privateeryachtclub.org 

CONTACT YOUR BOARD MEMBERS 


